
Marian "Missy" Robbins
November 1, 1954 - May 5, 2019

Marian "Missy" Robbins, age 64, of Elk Park, North Carolina passed away on Sunday,
May 5, 2019 at her home in Elk Park, North Carolina.

 She was born on November 1, 1954 in Jefferson County, Kentucky, a daughter of Charles
William Ratzel and Norma Yutz Grimes.

 Missy will be greatly missed by her family and the community. She was a member of
Fletcher's Chapel. She was a volunteer for Relay for Life, she enjoyed reading, working in
the flower garden and just being in the mountains.

 She was preceded in death by her Father, Charles William Ratzel; Mother, Norma Louise
Grimes; Nephew; Gerald F. Griffin

 Marian leaves behind to cherish her memory her: Husband of years 29, David Robbins of
Elk Park, NC, Sister; Suzanne (Ronald) Porter of Estero, Florida; Brother; Richard (Reita)
Gallahue of Concord, NC; Niece: Marian Griffin and Fiancé ( Andrew Maloney) of Durham
NC, Nephew; Gavin (Callie) Griffin of Naples, FL; Father-in-law Frank Robbins of Tampa,
FL.

 Brother-in-law Robert (Arlene) Robbins of Macon, GA; Sister-in-law Annie Tipton of
Tampa, FL.

 Her pet dog Buddy.
 No services are planned at this time.

 A special Thank You to the entire staff of Medi-Home Hospice.
 In lieu of flowers, memorials may be made to: Medi-Home Hospice - P.O. Box 1357,

Newland, NC 28657
 Words of Comfort and Memories may be shared with the Robbins family by visiting our

website http://www.rsfh.net
 The care of Marian and her family has been entrusted to Reins-Sturdivant Funeral Home

of Newland.
 (828) 733-2121



Comments

Just saw this and wanted to send my sincere condolences to all of the Robbins &
Griffin families with the loss of Missy. A special condolence to David, Suzanne &
Rick. I had written Missy several months ago to let her know of my mother's passing
(Scotty Fitting) She was not the greatest for corresponding back in a short amount of
time so I didn't think much of it. My family were all old time friends in Indianapolis
with Missy - Suzanne & Norma. 

  
We had many fun times at each others homes during some of the summer holidays. 

  
Missy really could and did Light up a room when she entered. Incredibly fun, warm &
sweet personality..........we all loved her smile and outlook on life. 

  
Although I had not seen Missy or the family since my college days (early 70's), I
always had very fond memories of our times together. 

  
It saddens me so but I wanted you all to know - my family in Indiana who knew Missy
and her family have never forgotten her or her wonderful family. 

  
Would love to hear from Suzanne or Rick if they ever want reach out or if they ever
come to Indianapolis. 

  
You are all in my thoughts and prayers and may God help you all with the loss of a
truly wonderful person and friend. 

  
Rob Fitting 

 Carmel, IN
 
Rob Fitting - November 05, 2019 at 04:10 PM

My heart goes out to you all at this most difficult time! May 
 God's love help you all through the days ahead! 

 Much love and blessings to all! 
 Judy McKee Norris

 
Judy McKee Norris - May 12, 2019 at 09:42 AM
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